

Voting on EID extension of terms

1 message

charlet burcin <charlet331@gmail.com>

Sat, Apr 11, 2015 at 8:58 AM

To: The BOSONE
bosone@edcgov.us>, bosthree@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us, bosfive@edcgov.us,

bostwo@edcgov.us

Cc: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Dear Board of Supervisors,

On this coming Tuesday, April 14th, you will be exercising a very important vote - whether or not to extend the EID Board members an extra year in office. This extension of terms is being done without any public vote. Regardless of the resolution or authority that has been given for them to do this, I find this unethical and urge you to vote against this. Saving \$40,000 in election costs is really a drop in the bucket when you consider how important this Board is when voting on our precious water issues in El Dorado County and the public shall be given the opportunity to vote for their representative.

The other reason given is that they will get more participation from the public during presidential elections. Not in my opinion. Voters will be looking at such a long ballot that they will checkmark the incumbent. That is the real reason behind this extension of terms! Please vote against this.

Respectfully,

Charlet Nalbach Burcin El Dorado Hills



4-14-15 BOS Agenda, Item #7, File #15-0406

1 message

Julie Rasmussen < liloIrhino@hotmail.com>

Sun, Apr 12, 2015 at 7:59 AM

To: "bosone@edcgov.us" <bosone@edcgov.us>, "bostwo@edcgov.us" <bostwo@edcgov.us>, "bosthree@edcgov.us" <bostour@edcgov.us" <bostour@edcgov.us>, "bosfour@edcgov.us" <bostour@edcgov.us>, "edc.cob@edcgov.us" <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

To: <bostne@edcgov.us>, <bostne@edcgov.us>, <bostnee@edcgov.us>, <bostne

Subject: 4-14-15 BOS Agenda, Item #7, File #15-0406

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Please deny the request to adopt Resolution 062-2015 to change the EID election cycle. It is unethical for any Board to vote themselves an extra year in office. Let the people have a say. Isn't that the purpose of voting? The people vote on representatives and how long a term they sit for. We are a country of allowing voters to have a say. Do not deny us of our right. Stay true to the purpose of boards.

Sincerely,

Julie Rasmussen

Pollock Pines, CA



re: Proposed Resolution to Change Election Cycles for the BOD of EID

1 message

hpkp@aol.com <hpkp@aol.com>
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Sun, Apr 12, 2015 at 10:24 AM

Agenda Item # 15-0406/BOS Agenda/April 14, 2015

Good Morning:

In reading the agenda for the upcoming regular EDC Board of Supervisor's meeting, I found the Proposed Resolution to change the election cycles for the BOD of EID on the consent agenda. I believe this item is important enough to be removed from the consent agenda and reviewed under the regular agenda items so the public may have the opportunity for input. We feel this change was not widely publicized by EID and any change of this magnitude should be brought to the voters for their scrutiny.

I have attached a letter which reflects our concerns which we sent to the BOD of EID on February 7, 2015 in response to their agenda item to change the election cycles.

We appreciate your consideration of our letter,

Kathy Prevost 1080 Jasmine Circle El Dorado Hills, CA 95762

To the Board of Direct ors of EID:

An item as important as changing the dates of the election cycles of the EID Board of Director's should have been more widely publicized than just a notification on the EID website four days before a board meeting.

We strongly object to the EID Board of Directors considering adoption of the resolution found below without your rate payers/voters consideration. Any change of this magnitude must first be brought to the voters for their scrutiny. Without doing so, gives the impression that the current EID BOD is simply maneuvering to extend the terms of three of their members who would therefore not have to defend their positions for another year.

Also, no Directors should be appointed by the Board as part of this process. All Directors should need to declare and run for office so the public has the opportunity to consider whom they wish to serve the rate payers of EID.

It may be a change to the elections cycles should be made but this is not the way to do it.

Kathy Prevost Herb Prevost 1080 Jasmine Circle El Dorado Hills, CA 95762 530 672-6836

36



4-14-15 BOS Agenda, Item#7, File#15-0406

1 message

Wendy Jones awjones@sbcglobal.net

Sun, Apr 12, 2015 at 2:55 PM

Reply-To: Wendy Jones awjones@sbcglobal.net

To: "edc.cob@edcgov.us" <edc.cob@edcgov.us>, "bosone@edcgov.us" <bostne@edcgov.us>, The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, "bosthree@edcgov.us" <bosthree@edcgov.us>, The BOSFOUR <bostfour@edcgov.us>, "bosfive@edcgov.us" <bostfour@edcgov.us>

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Please deny the request to adopt Resolution 062-2015 to change the EID election cycle. It is unethical for any Board to vote themselves an extra year in office.

It's shameful that the EID board has chosen to prevent voters from exercising their rights at the ballot box in 2015 during this time of water crisis in California.

Sincerely,

Wendy Jones

El Dorado Hills



4-14-15 BOS Agenda, Item#7, File#15-0406

1 message

Wendy Jones awjones@sbcglobal.net

Sun, Apr 12, 2015 at 2:55 PM

Reply-To: Wendy Jones awjones@sbcglobal.net

To: "edc.cob@edcgov.us" <edc.cob@edcgov.us>, "bosone@edcgov.us" <bostne@edcgov.us>, The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, "bosthree@edcgov.us" <bosthree@edcgov.us>, The BOSFOUR <bostfour@edcgov.us>, "bosfive@edcgov.us" <bostfour@edcgov.us>

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Please deny the request to adopt Resolution 062-2015 to change the EID election cycle. It is unethical for any Board to vote themselves an extra year in office.

It's shameful that the EID board has chosen to prevent voters from exercising their rights at the ballot box in 2015 during this time of water crisis in California.

Sincerely,

Wendy Jones

El Dorado Hills



Agenda Item 7

2 messages

Jennifer Zraick < jgerm64@yahoo.com>

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 5:45 AM

Reply-To: Jennifer Zraick <jgerm64@yahoo.com>

<bosfour@edcgov.us>, "edc.cob@edcgov.us" <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

I am in favor of moving EID's Board elections to even years. The cost savings to tax/rate payers is significant, and it will significantly increase the number of those who participate in the elections. These 2 reasons along trump arguments against. Please vote in favor.

Jennifer Zraick Placerville, CA

Jan Hawkins <janhawkins530@gmail.com>

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 7:15 AM

To: Jennifer Zraick <jgerm64@yahoo.com>, The BOSFIVE <boshive@edcgov.us>, bostwo@edcgov.us, The BOSONE <boshive@edcgov.us>, bosthree@edcgov.us, boshive@edcgov.us, edc.cob@edcgov.us

I am in favor of moving EID's Board elections to even years. The cost savings to tax/rate payers is significant, and it will increase the number of those who participate in the elections. These 2 reasons alone trump arguments against odd years. Please vote in favor of even year voting.

Jan Hawkins

Placerville, CA

From: Jennifer Zraick [mailto:jgerm64@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, April 13, 2015 5:45 AM

To: The BOSFIVE; bostwo@edcgov.us; The BOSONE; bosthree@edcgov.us; bosfour@edcgov.us;

edc.cob@edcgov.us **Subject:** Agenda Item 7

significant, and it will significantly increase the number of those who participate in the elections. These 2 reasons along trump arguments against. Please vote in favor.

Jennifer Zraick
Placerville, CA



4-14-15 BOS Agenda, Item #7, File #15-0406

1 message

Martin Morrison <mandrewmorrison@gmail.com>

Sun, Apr 12, 2015 at 7:37 PM

To: bosone@edcgov.us, bostwo@edcgov.us, bosthree@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us, bosfive@edcgov.us, edc.cob@edcgov.us

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Please deny the request to adopt Resolution 062-2015 to change the EID election cycle. It is unethical for any Board to vote themselves an extra year in office. This is just another in a very long list of bad decisions by the administration of the agency.

Sincerely,

Martin Morrison, El Dorado



4-14-15 BOS Agenda, Item #7, File #15-0406

1 message

Rusty Everett <rusty@speckproducts.com>

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 12:25 PM

 $\label{to:bosone} To: "bosone@edcgov.us" < bosone@edcgov.us", "bostwo@edcgov.us" < bostwo@edcgov.us", "bostwo@edcgov.us", "b$

"bosthree@edcgov.us" <bosthree@edcgov.us>, "bosfour@edcgov.us" <bosfour@edcgov.us>,

"bosfive@edcgov.us" <bosfive@edcgov.us>

Cc: "edc.cob@edcgov.us" <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Please deny the request to adopt Resolution 062-2015 to change the EID election cycle. It is unethical for any Board to vote themselves an extra year in office. This is not something that should be on the consent calendar and should have more open discussion. The Board of supervisors owes the voters in EI Dorado county more transparency and voice in the issues you are representing us on. Please do not allow the EID board to just change the rules and vote themselves in an extra year.

Regards

Rusty Everett

El Dorado Hills

NOTE: THIS IS A CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION. This e-mail may be confidential and subject to and protected by confidentiality obligations. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution and use are prohibited; if so, please notify me immediately and delete this copy from your system and files.



Resolution 062-2015, EID election cycle, Item 15-0406

5 messages

Renee Hargrove <reneeh@edcfb.com>

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 1:40 PM

To: bosone@edcgov.us Cc: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Attached please find correspondence from the El Dorado County Farm Bureau regarding the above-mentioned item.

Thank you,

Renee' Hargrove

Executive Director

El Dorado County Farm Bureau

reneeh@edcfb.com

530.622.7773



Resolution 062-2015 EID election cycle.pdf 22K

Renee Hargrove <reneeh@edcfb.com>

To: bostwo@edcgov.us Cc: edc.cob@edcgov.us

[Quoted text hidden]



Resolution 062-2015 EID election cycle.pdf 22K

Renee Hargrove <reneeh@edcfb.com>

To: The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>

Cc: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 1:41 PM

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 1:41 PM

[Quoted text hidden]



Resolution 062-2015 EID election cycle.pdf 22K

Renee Hargrove <reneeh@edcfb.com>
To: The BOSFOUR <bostour@edcgov.us>

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 1:41 PM

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 1:42 PM

Cc: edc.cob@edcgov.us

[Quoted text hidden]



Resolution 062-2015 EID election cycle.pdf 22K

Renee Hargrove <reneeh@edcfb.com>
To: The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>

Cc: edc.cob@edcgov.us

[Quoted text hidden]

 \nearrow

Resolution 062-2015 EID election cycle.pdf 22K



2460 Headington Road Placerville, CA 95667-5216 *Phone:* 530.622.7773

Fax: 530.622.7839 Email: info@edcfb.com

Date: April 13, 2015

To: El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

From: Jim Davies, President

Merv de Haas, Vice President

Reneé Hargrove, Executive Director

Subject: Adoption of Resolution 062-2015 approving the consolidation of the El

Dorado Irrigation District's (EID) election cycle

The El Dorado County Farm Bureau has reviewed the above-mentioned resolution and,

- We have supported EID's decision to move their election cycle from odd to even years to increase voter participation and promote overall costeffectiveness.
- 2) We support the consolidation of the EID election cycle with the even year statewide general elections and request that the Board of Supervisors approve and adopt the Resolution.

In general, we find no conflict or harm to the County's election process and we believe it will be beneficial in several ways. Thank you for your consideration.



Re: the proposed change to the EID election cycle (062-2015)

1 message

Jeff Mikkelsen < jmikkelsen 15@gmail.com>

Mon, Apr 13, 2015 at 3:23 PM

To: The BOSONE
bosone@edcgov.us>, bostwo@edcgov.us, bosthree@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us

As a tax payer, and voter in the EI Dorado County I take exception to the notion that an elected official would have any authority over extending their time in office. I strongly oppose this move and would in fact rather see some type of reprimand issued to those that have approved it. It is this type of activity that enrages the citizens that allow such people into office.

Please ensure that you strike this down tomorrow.

Jeff Mikkelsen

--